
 
Universal Service Administrative Company 

                 Schools & Libraries Division 
 
 

 
 
February 10, 2010 
 
Julie Newman 
Cisco Systems Inc. 

 
 
Julie, 
 
This is to confirm that the product notification per e-mail dated February 4, 2010 for: 
 
End-of-Sale Product 

Part Number 
Product Description Replacement Product Part 

Number 
Replacement Product 

Description 

    

WAE-612-K9 Wide Area Application 
Engine 612 

WAE-674-K9 Wide Area Application 
Engine 674 

    
 
This is determined to be an acceptable substitution when used for eligible purposes. 
 
You may provide applicants with a copy of this letter.  Including this letter as attachments to request for payment will 
speed up the approval process. 
 
Please do no hesitate to contact me if further clarification of this letter is required.  I can be reached by phone, e-mail or 
write me at "SLD, P. O. Box 685-Correspondence Unit, 30 Lanidex Plaza, Parsippany, NJ 07054-0685." 
 
Thank you for cooperation and continued support of the Universal Service Program. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
[Contact information omitted for privacy] 
Service Substitutions 
Schools & Libraries Division 


